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Withholding tax rules regarding payments exceeding 

PLN 2 million p.a. still not in force 
 

 
 
Date of entrance into force of withholding tax obligations regarding payments exceeding 
PLN 2 million p.a. was postponed again. 
 

However, according to information from the Ministry of Finance, in force from 1st January 
2022 shall not be the rules enacted in 2018, but their new version, currently being 
drafted (government claims that it shall be revealed in July 2022). 
 
It is considered to change the scope of new withholding tax rules. If however the tax is withheld, a 

taxpayer (or a remitter, if economically incurred the WHT burden) may apply for a WHT refund. 
Alternatively, a remitter will be allowed to apply reduced WHT rate, exemption or not to withhold 

WHT, on additional condition of submitting a very special statement or if a ruling on WHT 
exemption was issued by Polish tax authorities. Basic rules with this respect, in a new version of 
rules, shall remain unchanged, but a number of details may differ. 
 
From 1st January 2019 are in force regulations regarding due diligence and the amended 
definition of a beneficial owner of payments, important to apply reduced WHT rate, exemption 

or not to withhold WHT (they have not been suspended). 
 
The above mentioned deadlines will be binding irrespective of a tax year of a remitter or a 
taxpayer. 
 

***** 

Should you be  interested in obtaining further information, or would like to discuss the impact of 

the above changes please contact:  

 
Jacek Wojtach    Jacek.Wojtach@mddp.pl  tel. + 48 600 389 333 or 
Konrad Medoliński   Konrad.Medolinski@mddp.pl  tel. + 48 504 666 447 

 
or your advisor at MDDP. 
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***** 

MDDP is one of the largest Polish companies providing comprehensive consulting services in the area of taxes, 

law, business consulting, outsourcing, financial and accounting consulting, audits and professional trainings and 

conferences. 

Since 2004, we have been continually increasing the team of advisers equipped with experience acquired both 

in reputable advisory companies and the largest enterprises on the Polish market. Our Clients include leading 

international corporations and the largest Polish companies from all sectors of economy. 

We consider trust to be the basis of successful cooperation. We support our Clients in taking the most 

important business decisions. We combine international experience in business with the knowledge of 

regulations and the specificity of a given industry. We focus our activities mainly on the Polish market 

guaranteeing full involvement and individual approach to the cooperation. 

 
 
 
This Tax Alert cannot be treated as legal or advisory services. MDDP Michalik Dłuska Dziedzic & Partners Spółka 
Doradztwa Podatkowego SA does not take responsibility for the use of information contained in the bulletin 
without prior consultation with our advisors. 

 


